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RECOMMENDATION TO NAESB WGQ EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE as revised and approved by the WGQ EC on February 25, 2016
Requester:  Pacific Gas and Electric Company


Request No.:  
R15006


1.  RECOMMENDED ACTION:
EFFECT OF EC VOTE TO ACCEPT RECOMMENDED ACTION:

	
	Accept as requested
	X
	Change to Existing Practice

	X
	Accept as modified below
	
	Status Quo

	
	Decline
	
	


2.  TYPE OF DEVELOPMENT/MAINTENANCE

	Per Request:
	Per Recommendation:

	
	Initiation
	
	Initiation

	X
	Modification
	X
	Modification

	
	Interpretation
	
	Interpretation

	
	Withdrawal
	
	Withdrawal

	
	
	
	

	
	Principle (x.1.z)
	
	Principle (x.1.z)

	
	Definition (x.2.z)
	
	Definition (x.2.z)

	X
	Business Practice Standard (x.3.z)
	X
	Business Practice Standard (x.3.z)

	
	Document (x.4.z)
	
	Document (x.4.z)

	
	Data Element (x.4.z)
	
	Data Element (x.4.z)

	
	Code Value (x.4.z)
	
	Code Value (x.4.z)

	
	X12 Implementation Guide
	
	X12 Implementation Guide

	
	Business Process Documentation
	
	Business Process Documentation


3.  RECOMMENDATION

SUMMARY:


Add NAESB WGQ Standard No. 1.3.[z1].

STANDARDS LANGUAGE:
Proposed New NAESB WGQ Standard No. 1.3.[z1]
When calculating the elapsed-prorated-scheduled quantity, parties should utilize at least 7 decimal places when the remainder for the calculation is greater than zero.  The calculated elapsed-prorated-scheduled quantity should be rounded to the nearest dekatherm, Gigajoule (Canada), or Gigacalorie (Mexico).

4.  SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION
a.  Description of Request:

Today, the multiplication factors to calculate EPSQ quantities are fairly simple (1/3 for ID1 and ½ for ID2 for any Timely or Evening Scheduled Volume).  As different pipelines utilize different rounding rules, today the EPSQ volumes may differ by 1 or 2 MMBtus resulting in minor imbalances or after the fact clean-up.   The EPSQ factors for the new three Intraday cycles are more complex and subject to a pipeline’s specific rounding rules as applied to the number of decimals to determine 5/24ths, 9/24ths, and 13/24ths.  Some may round these factors to two decimal points, some may round to five decimal points and some may actually program with the specific factor out to an unspecified number of decimal points.  These differences result in mismatches between pipelines.  It would be more efficient if all pipes used the same convention   so that unnecessary imbalances can be avoided as well as the time it takes to identify and resolve them.
b.  Description of Recommendation:

Business Practices Subcommittee
See the meeting minutes for the following WGQ Business Practices Subcommittee: 

September 24, 2015

October 1, 2015

Motion passed unanimously
Joint Information Requirements / Technical Subcommittees
See the meeting minutes for the following WGQ Joint Information Requirements / Technical Subcommittees: 

October 20-21, 2015
Motion:

The NAESB WGQ Joint Information Requirements / Technical Subcommittees have reviewed the actions of the NAESB WGQ Business Practices Subcommittee related to R15006, and have determined that no additional modifications are necessary. 
Vote:
Motion Passes Unanimously
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